TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 9th May 2016
Meeting started 6.30pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Paul Reyner
Clerk Adele Waddington



Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor John Dransfield

Councillor Chris Taylor

Councillor Ruth Crompton

Councillor Ian Hartley

Councillor Adrian Foulkes
Councillor Karen Parsons

PCSO Luke Gregory
Apologies

Councillor Seb Wilcock, Cllr Sarah Cockburn-Price
Minutes

The minutes of the Annual Parish meeting of the 11th May 2015, were approved and signed correct, 
Proposed by Councillor Hartley, seconded by Councillor Robinson.      

Chairpersons Report

Chairperson Hodgson said that the Community Centre has gone from strength to strength.  They now have a new cooker, heating system, wiring and the new roof is being done very soon.  The allotments are looking much better, and the rental of an office for the Clerk is a step forward.  The village is looking good; from being an industrial village to more of a homely place to live.  If the Community Centre group manage to take over the library, it will enhance the village further.  Cllr Hodgson feels that a village neighbourhood plan would be beneficial in the long run as it would involve the community and we would take more of an active role in housing development.  There is a problem with the maintenance of the highways which needs to be addressed.  Some pot holes are being filled, but cars moving over to the side to let other vehicles past are getting stuck off the edge of the road in the newly formed ditches.
Accounts of the previous year
The Statement of Accounts (Section 1) contained in the Annual Return for the year ended 31/03/16, presents fairly the financial position of the council and its income and expenditure, or properly presents 

receipts and payments, as the case may be, for the year ended 31/03/16. Total =£8008 were seen by all members of the Parish Council. £16943 has been spent, and there was £13795 income.
Approved Chairperson Hodgson, Seconded Councillor Dransfield. Put to vote, all in favour.

Finance
Adele Waddington reported that the majority of the allotment and garage rents have been paid.  Those garage rents that have not yet been paid have been sent a reminder.  The precept requested from Pendle Council has also been paid into the account
Borough Councillors Report

The Borough Councillor was not available to attend the meeting
Any Other business
None
Meeting Closed   6.35pm
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